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	You must address at least one of the Terms of Reference. We are keen to hear your personal experiences.

	Which term(s) of reference does your submission address? (eg. TOR A.1/ TOR B.4)


A. The treatment of women at the Australian Defence Force Academy:

1. the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to promote gender equality; 

2. the adequacy and appropriateness of measures to ensure women’s safety; and/or

	I attended ADFA as an Army cadet from Jan 1993 until Dec 1995 and again as a LT from Jan to Dec 1997. During this time I was undertaking an engineering degree in a predominantly male field of employment. During this time I did not experience any form of harassment due to being a female. I felt at all times that my contribution was valued and that both academic and military staff promoted gender equality. The issue of gender in terms of achievement or standards required was not a factor at any stage during my time at ADFA. There were programs in place to promote equality amongst all personnel and to ensure equity and diversity were valued. There were no programs addressing the equality of women specifically but nor do I believe these were required. The equality of women is no different to the equality of personnel from different ethnic backgrounds, different religious beliefs or other form of differentiation. It is more important to promote the value of equality regardless of what makes a person different. I would not want to see programs that focus specifically on women, we should be respected because of our achievements and abilities and not because of our gender.

At no stage during my time at ADFA did I feel in danger or threatened as a result of my gender. I will state that I did take what I consider to be normal precautions in terms of my personal safety in line with those I still take to this day such as not transiting through vacant areas at night on my own, locking my doors and being aware of my surroundings and who I am with. The male members of my Division, Squadron and Class were at all times protective and always willing to provide me with an escort to my car/building etc if I did not want to go somewhere on my own.

Within ADFA at that time I was there, there were adequate provisions made to ensure the safety of all personnel (not just females). Each member had the ability to lock their room door and lighting within the area was generally adequate. I believe however that a member's personal safety is also their own responsibility in terms of not consuming an amount of alcohol that does not allow you to make decisions and in not placing yourself in a position which you would not be comfortable in within society at large.

I thoroughly enjoyed my time at ADFA and would recommend it for both young males and females.
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